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Testing and landscaping at new Juanita Bay Pump Station in early November 
 
Community members can expect the following activities on and around the Juanita Bay Pump 
Station construction site in early November: 
 
• Extended shifts - King County's contractor has directed its painters and other trades to work 

weeknights from 7 - 11 p.m. to complete remaining work.  Sequencing some work after regular 
hours optimizes the project's coordination and efficiency.  All of the work will occur inside the 
pump station building and none of it requires motorized machinery or heavy equipment. 

• Site landscaping - Four overgrown Leyland Cypress trees located along the site's southeastern 
border will be removed.  In accordance with King County's agreement with the City of Kirkland 
and residents of the neighboring condominium, the trees will be replaced with six Pyramidal 
Arborvitae trees, a more compact species better suited for the space.  More information will be 
provided about the schedule of these activities as it becomes available. 

• Emergency equipment testing - Community members may notice flashing lights, short bursts 
from horns and exhaust discharging from the pump station in the coming weeks as crews test 
the facility's emergency equipment and backup generator.  Testing will occur during daytime 
work hours.  Please report any alarms or emergency signals noticeable on weekends or after 6 
p.m. on weekdays to the project's 24-hour: 206-205-3898 immediately. 

• Road striping - Crews will paint the center line and fog/edge lines on 93rd Avenue Northeast 
west of the new pump station. The work may cause slower traffic in the work area for a short 
time. 

 
King County is building the new wastewater pump station to help ensure your community receives 
safe, reliable wastewater service for the next 50 years.  Thank you for your patience during 
construction. 
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